NORVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting of March 19, 2024
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: April 16, 2024 at 6:30 PM
At the Azalea Inn, 2344 East Little Creek Road

The meeting was called to order by Willie Barnes ’68, President, at 6:30. Rick West ’66, Secretary, and Diane Rusbuldt Wymer ’68, Treasurer, were the other officers present.
The following members/guests were also in attendance:

Scharlene Peluso Floyd ’69, Jesse Coley ’68, Donna Ward ’70, Mike Bradshaw ’68, Adrienne Morton Stewart ’82, Sue Payne West ’68, Carol Powell Warburton ’68, Marcy Royal ’70, Pat Grissom Thomas ’69, Donna Crumpton ’72, Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71, Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69, Debbie Cudworth John ’69, Stephen Brown, Jr. ’99, Allen Kline ’70, Charlene Johnson Williams ’83, Lynette Hughes ’84, Eleanor Foreman Davis ’64, John Haines ’68, Robert Phipps ’64, Cecil Thomas, Friend, Larry Parker ’66, Robert Gatewood ’72, Linda Gower Gatewood ’72, Patricia Turner ’63, Jim Chance ’64, Roseann D’Auria Chance ’64, Care Willis-Perry ’84, Angela Williams-Hicks, NHS Asst. Athletic Director, Randy Wright ’64, Don Beek ’58, and Gloria Bryant Beek ’60.
Willie Barnes ’68, Acting President, welcomed all present and thanked them for coming.
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Diane Rusbuldt Wymer ’68, Treasurer, reported that we have 

$28,549.12 in the Scholarship/General Fund, $26,900.00 ($20,000.00 of this is in a CD) in the William T. 

Faville Fund, and $22,022.93 in a CD at 4% annually in the Endowment Fund.
MEMBERSHIP REPORT
We have received 2024 dues from the following 120 Alumni and friends:  Judy Longworth Sanders ’67, Ed McAlpine ’65, Catherine Collins Hay ’69, Robert Polk ’57, Larry Parker ’66, Carol Warburton ’68, Noah Walker, Wrestling Coach, Robert Lauser, Wrestling Coach, Jerry Collier ’63, Celia Rouse Blalock ’65, Rick West ’66, Susan Payne West ’68, Beatrice Brown Jackson ’63, Mary Dowdy Perry ‘70 Bryan Shepherd ’76, Linda Williams Dozier ’68, Kenneth Roach ’68, Elaine Walters Chapman ’68, Brenda Walker Smith ’68,Earl Chappell ’61, Sharon Freeman Plank ’67, Sam Berry ’64, Ken Whitley ’63, Laurence Phelps ’68, Trey Mayo ’01, Wallace “Bryce” Dunn ’68, Jo Ellen Morell ’68, Mike Reese ’68, Pat Grissom Thomas ’69, Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71, Donna Crumpton ’72, Scharlene Peluso Floyd ’69, Adrienne Morton Stewart ’82, Mike Bradshaw ’68, Pauline Bradshaw, Friend, Teresa Hodges Deloatch ’82, Stephen Brown, Jr. ’89, Conrad Dixon III 2000, Twanda White Wiggins ’91, Rodney Renfroe 2000, Kirsten Hines ’92, Keisha Hadnot ’96, Debbie Cudworth John ’69, Garry John ’65, Willie Barnes ’68, Marcie Royal ’70, Richard Corliss ’75, Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69, Jesse Coley ’68,Darlene Gill Chambers ’77, Joe Riddick ’63, Pete Sykes ’68, Rebecca Manring ’69, Meredith Smith-Stevens ’72. Nell Buckelew Armstrong ’69, Bonnie Simmons Kightlinger ’65, John Howton ’68, Laura Kuuse Sisson ’68, Lin Beverly ’61, Elizabeth Downing Johnson ’68, Stephen Brown, Sr. ’75, Marcus Brown ’03, Sharon Johnson Clayton ’81, Berthina McGill 2000, Alva Delk Davis ’87, Ebony Toomer McCoy 2000, Aniyah Burnham ’22, D'Shaun Thomas ’13, Vannisha Knight Mitchell ’99, Jewonda Bright Jenkins ’99, Rhonda Winder ’86, Terrance Brown ’83, Keosha Williams Denson ’01, James Whitley ’97, Kamilah  Ferebee ’97, Lakesiah Lee ’95, Schwonda Wilson ’87, Stanika White Rowson ’98, Al Wilder  ’62, Judy Brunner Wilder ’62, Julia Lewis Phifer ’69, Margaret Harper Sewell ’52, Judy Ann Sewell Nichols ’73, Tracy Nichols Wilson ’93, Sheila Sewell Arledge ’78, Mark Mustin ’68, Betty Talley Stevens ’61, Pamela Bruffy ’73, Darlene Hollifield Kennamer ’68, Brenda Zilonka Greene ’69, Carlton Gill ’73, Donna Ward ’70, Chuck West ’68, Allen Klein ’70, Sandy West, Friend, John Haines ’68, Yvonne Merritt ’67, Cynthia Jones Lampley ’67, Eleanor Foreman Davis ’64, Lynette Hughes ’84, Linda Campen Thompson ’60, Loretta Nedera Brown (L.T.) ’69, Nancy Miller Hogan ’65, Carol Emond Forrest ’72, Anamae Balla, James Clendenin ’57, Fred Snyder ’68, Tashera Taylor ’06, Rita Mah Whalen ’68, Michael Webb ’68, Arona Parsons Richard ’69, Robert Gatewood ’72, Linda Gower Gatewood ’72, Sharon Smith Hamilton ’68, Randy Wright ’64, Arlene Wright, Friend, Vickie Fulcher Clarke ’68, Care Willis-Perry ’84, Charles Patte ’79. Cheryl Dameron Spencer ’69, Dee Daughtridge Scherr ’68.
Thank you for your dues and donations. The underlined alumni each gave $100.00 or more and those in italics gave $50.00 or more. The Class of 68 leads with 27 paid members, the class of 69 has 12 and the class of 65 has 5 paid members.
REUNION AND SOCIAL EVENTS REPORT: The following Classes have upcoming reunions:
For All NHS Classes

Norview High School Reunion Cruise. Oct 26th  - Nov 1st 2025 Contact Felicia 

Diggs ’81 at 757-718-4213
1964
Oct/Nov 2024

In Planning Stage Call Randy Wright at 757-362-3456

1968/69 Aug. 2-3 2024
Contact Sue Payne West At NHS68@aol.com 757-274-2546. An email was 

sent out to all 68 & 69 classmates that we had addresses for.
1974
July 12-13, 2024
Contact Regina Goodman Clark at Rclark929@gmail.com Send any 
pictures you have to Norview74@aol.com 
1975 
4/25-3/3, 2025

In the planning stages for a reunion and a 50th reunion cruise. Go to “The 

“OFFICIAL” Norview High School Class of 1975 /45th Reunion” FB page, POC: Mary Harrison-Hale, MHH0957@gmail.com; Paula Peebles-Bonds, Pbonds5775@gmail.com; Joyce Hughes-Smith, J_Hughes57@hotmail.com
Please let Sue West know if you learn of any other NHS reunions or events being planned.  Sue can be reached at (757) 274-2546 or at NHS68@aol.com. 
BUSINESS: 1) We will hold our Scholarship Banquet on our May 21st meeting. This year we will be holding the Scholarship Banquet at the Chesapeake Athletic Club (CAC), 3544 Argonne Ave., Norfolk Va, 23509, Menu: Baked Ham, Crispy Fried Chicken, Sweet Potato Casserole, Macaroni & Cheese, Seasoned Green Beans, Rolls and Butter, and Dessert. The cost is $15.00 person to be paid to Diane Rusbuldt Wymer ’68, Treasurer, no later than May 7th.  2) Willie Barnes, President, Teresa Hodges Deloatch, Vice President, Rick West, Secretary, and Diane Rusbuldt Wymer, Treasurer, were elected for office for the upcoming year. 3) $800.00 for NHS Seniors in need of assistance and $700.00 for Track & Field uniforms was voted on and sent to NHS. 4) Bobby Gatewood mentioned that Norview Masonic Lodge will be holding a community fund raiser Breakfast ($10.00) on April 28 and a fish fry ($15.00) on May 19th at the Lodge, 1125 Hugo Street, Norfolk both from 11 to 2.
 There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.
ALUMNI WEB SITE: Norview.org
Also visit “I went to Norview” and “Norview Alumni!!!!!!” on Facebook
OUR NEXT MEETINGS ARE ON April 16, May 21and Aug. 20
DID YOU KNOW: The first Norview School opened in 1922 in a house formerly called the Harlow House.
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
MEMBERSHIP LEVELS for annual contributions:
(Donations of any amount are appreciated)

RED

$10.00

WHITE
$50.00

BLUE          $100.00

Alumni of Class of _____  or   Friend __    Renewal ___ or    New Membership ___

Corporate/Class Membership _______
First Name ____________________________Maiden Name _____________________
Last Name ____________________________
Street Address ______________________________________________________________
City _________________________

State _____

Zip __________________

Home Phone __________________


Work Phone ______________________

E-mail Address ___________________________Amount Enclosed $___________
Make checks to: Norview High School Alumni and Friends Association (or NAFA)

Mail to above C/O Rick West, 5220 Sharon Drive, Virginia Beach, VA 23464-6135


4/2024W
Or you can securely pay using a credit card on line at PayPal at:

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=7CU329BCMAZ3G
Receipts are available for tax purposes on request.
